From: Peter Bosley

Sent: 12 November 2008 10:03

Subject: RE: 16 Club update - Lampeter Crisis

Good morning everyone

As I understand the situation the interim VC and anegotiating group (possibly self appointed)are investigating the possibility of collaboration, co-operation or combination with TCC. It must be borne in mind that:

a) the financial crisis at UWL together with poor recruitment makes this fairly inevitable, and from a weak negotiating position; 

b)the policies of the Welsh Assembly and HEFCW point in the direction of rationalisation of HE provision in Wales, and to this end there would appear to be financial incentives available - although in the event of such a bribe being made available we do not know how much would end up in Lampeter.

c)Alfred Morris is very energetic and forceful and has (at least on the surface) nothing to gain from selling UWL short. This might be his last big HE project. I'm sure he will want to remember it fondly

d)The weekend conference of 5th/6th may well not be in the form that we wanted but it is there for us to use. If the 
turn out is poor we shall all look rather foolish but if it is good then we shall be showing solidarity and commitment and from this we might well be able to influence the way negotiations go. It is likely that much negotiating remains to be done - a strong turn out will strengthen our negotiators' hand. And there are specifics as well: I anticipate a tricky discussion around the name of the combined Institution if that is what we end up with. The Institution whose name comes second is less likely to survive, in my view. This is an issue on which we can make a very clear pronouncement.

e)As Rob points out there have been other TCC merger investigations, and Bob McCloy who I believe has been on the Council of TCC is well placed to describe these. More recently than the one referred to below was an attempt within the last few years and some steps towards cooperation did flow from this - I believe a joint catering venture was set up - and Bob escorted some of those attending the July Reunion of the particular year on a conducted tour of the TCC campus. I went there once in 1963 when we thrashed them in a chess match! My point is that negotiations are in place but they might come to nothing. The pressure for these negotiations to succeed is far greater now than in the past but that should not mean that UWL has to throw away its history, its individuality, the qualities which have made such an indelible mark on all of us.

I suspect that no one wants to lose our connection with SDC,SDUC or UWL as a LIVING INSTITUTION (one graduate from the early 60s wrote to me yesterday from Canada saying that the problems facing UWL and the tarnishing of its reputation made him feel a little as though all of the effort he had put into getting his degree was in danger of being undermined). Bearing all of this in mind - and there is more I could say, but perhaps I should get on with my "day job" - I do hope all of you will be able to attend in December. We have ourselves to think of, we have the future generations of students to consider, and we have the economic (£9.5m a year) and social wellbeing of that small and frequently wet little town in Wales to remember.

The December Weekend is more or less our only chance to voice our opinions.

Best wishes

Peter   

